WARNING – Public Hearing Regarding Texas Falls Road
Tuesday February 18, 2025 / Hancock Free Library at the Town Offices
 VIA ZOOM VIDEO/PHONE CONFERENCE 6PM

NOTE: This Meeting will be held in person and can also be attended via Video Conference or Phone.
To join by video or to call – See below.
Topic: Hancock Select Board Meeting

Join Zoom Meeting via Zoom App: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84891507720?pwd=65jpRbsSWGXfFEmxik60zeAm9Zvsvd.1

To call into meeting: 

Dial 1-929-205-6099 
Meeting ID: 848 9150 7720
Password: 69463

Find other call-in numbers: https://us04web.zoom.us/u/fb4isFhL4c
This meeting will be recorded and the recording will be posted to our Town website.

Call to Order

Introductions

New Business
Hear public comments on the discontinuation of the upper portion of the Texas Falls Road. To reduce town road maintenance and repair expenses the Town is proposing the discontinuance of the portion of the Texas Falls Road that lies entirely within the Green Mountain National Forest. Upon a discontinuance, this portion of the road shall become the property of the Green Mountain National Forest.
The portion of Texas Falls Road to be discontinued begins at the property boundary between the Town of Hancock and the Green Mountain National Forest. This boundary is located 0.30 miles north along Texas Falls Road from the intersection of VT Route 125 and Texas Falls Road. The GPS coordinates for this boundary are 43.9327577N -72.8997939.
At this boundary between the Town and Green Mountain National Forest, there are currently two trees marked with red paint. Each of these trees has a yellow metal tag nailed to it marked “Bearing Tree”.
The portion of the Texas Falls Road to be discontinued shall be all of the road that lies within the GMNF.

Adjournment
